
 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9800, R.I. & OTHER ROTARY LINKS 
Richmond Rotary website: http://www.rotaryrichmond.org.au 

District 9800 Home Page:    http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au 

District E-Zine:  http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/current_networker 

Rotary International:  http://www.rotary.org 

ROTARY CLUB OF RICHMOND

Meeting 2119 22 November 2010

Forthcoming:

Date

29 November

6 December

13 December

20 December

Speaker & Topic

[ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING]
& Dr Claire Farrell
    - Green Roofs Australia

Kate Archdeacon - Design Research Asst
- Sustainable Melbourne 
  The view from VEIL

Mary-anne Lietoff
- Post-Polio Syndrome

CHRISTMAS CLUB DINNER at Amora

Chair

Barry Roberts

Trevor Pang

Elissa Marriott

Meeting

2120

2121

2122

2123

Birthdays

Nil

Wedding Anniversaries

Nil

Induction Anniversaries

Nia Holdenson - 2001

DG Iven Mackay’s Visit 
and ROMAC Update
with John Benger and 

Assistant Professor Andrew Cochrane

SPEAKER

CHAIR
Pres Jo Cowling



2

  Greetings Rotari ans and Friends 

Tonight, we welcome our District Governor Iven Mackay and his wife Marilyn and Assistant 
Governor Henry Drury. We are delighted to have them attend our Club meeting and we look 
forward to DG Iven’s presentation. 

Last week we enjoyed another great guest speaker; and thank you to our Program Chair John Liddell 
for an interesting and diverse program of guest speakers this year. Jacqueline Dinan provided an 
insight into the impact of World War 1 on soldiers and the women who were left behind to hold the 
fort. Jacqueline and her husband John have written a book titled ‘Women in War’ which is a 
fictional account of life at this time. It has been well researched to provide a true reflection of what 
life was like for women left to keep the home fires burning. The previous week’s guest speaker, Ann 
Baker, provided us with a timely presentation for Remembrance Day and last week Jacqueline 
added another dimension – Lest We Forget.  

We had a number of visitors on Monday last. They included President Jan Hill from the RC Glen 
Eira and Rotarians’ Bob Iveson and Joan Daniels from the RC Melbourne South and Trey Keeler, 
Ambassadorial Scholar from the USA, who returned home on Friday. We were very pleased to be 
able to present him with our Club Banner for his sponsor Club, Richmond, Virginia. I was also 
happy to welcome back PP Jean Marc Berthier and hope that work commitments do not take him 
away again too quickly! Stephanie Dwyer attended with her father Mark and it was lovely to see her 
and what a gorgeous young lady she is – her family must be very proud. 

I missed my Sergeant Annie’s introduction last week but was pleased that John Nairn was able to 
step in to assist in this role in Annie’s absence.  

Following the meeting I met with Jenny and Brian List to plan our Club’s Christmas Party which 
will be held on Monday 20th December. This will be a family and friends Christmas Celebration and 
we hope to have great support for this evening. Santa will be in attendance to provide some 
entertainment for our younger friends of Rotary. Further details will be highlighted in The Tiger 
Rag. 

On Wednesday I attended my first Paul Harris Breakfast at the RACV Club with a number of our 
Club’s PHF recipients. (see report page 7) 

Friday we enjoyed a Friends of Rotary function at the Johnson Collection with a delightful lunch to 
follow. Thank you to the FORR for arranging another outstanding event which we all enjoyed 

Until next week -   

Jo Cowling  
President 2010-2011 
 

 

NOVEMBER IS THE ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
 

The Rotary Foundation is the largest private Foundation in the world and is the ‘engine room’ which 
drives Rotary in all aspects of its Global International Service. Rotarians gather the funds for 
Foundation - then give it back to Rotarians! ‘Through Foundation grants and programs, Rotarians 
and other contributors can help change the world. They can finance a well for a village that lacks 
clean water, improve the environment, or provide scholarships to educate the next generation. The 
grants and programs available to Rotarians allow them to realize Rotary’s humanitarian mission 
throughout the world, including its number-one goal of eradicating polio.’ Sources: RLI Part 2 
workbook – Rotary Foundation & www.rotary.org  
 

BRIDGING CONTINENTS
BUILDING COMMUNITIES
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Asst Prof Andrew Cochrane, Marcal and
John Benger [Andrew displaying PHF Badge]

Some of the Press with Marcal and
Angelina from the East Timor Community,

interpreter for ROMAC patients

ROMAC GIVES MARCEL A REAL CHANCE AT LIFE… 
Compiled by Annie Wysham, Tiger Rag Sub-
Editor with the support of John Benger, RCR’s 
ROMAC Chair. 

[Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children: ROMAC 
www.romac.org.au] 

What a busy time it’s been for 19 year old Marcel 
de Jesus from East Timor, ROMAC patient! 
Following his successful heart operation last month at 
the Monash Medical Centre, Marcel was the centre of 
attention by the press and radio last week!  
 
He is a patient of Assistant Professor Andrew  

       Cochrane, PHF, Monash Heart cardiologist who is 
       one of the world's leading cardiac surgeons. 
Undertaking pro bono work in East Timor annually, he examined Marcel at an East Timor health 
clinic, diagnosing major heart scarring and poor circulation which was life threatening. Marcel had 
earlier contracted TB which had stunted his growth and resulted in his heart problems. Rotary then 
brought Marcel to Melbourne for surgery on his heart, paving the way for this to happen. (ROMAC 
patients are not covered by TAC or Medicare - they are covered under Rotary insurance.) As Southern 
Director of ROMAC, John Benger (Richmond Rotarian) has also been closely involved with Marcel’s 
story and care. John reports that there was a press meeting with ROMAC patient Marcel and surgeon, 
Assistant Professor Andrew Cochrane, on 
November 10th, which Radio 3AW covered and 
the story featured in their news bulletins.  
John added: “In addition to the local press 
[Monash Leader] and other media, an AAP 
reporter also picked up the story and it is started 
to appear nationally! It was good to see Rotary 
getting prominence”, he added. It was also 
reported on Nine MSN, in the WA press – WA 
Today, Sydney Morning Herald and 7 News. The 
Rotary Networker –Ezine, November 17th, 2010, 
also ran the story under 
 the headline,  
‘ROMAC Gives Marcel His Heart Back’ 

We are delighted to welcome Marcel to the Rotary Club of Richmond on Monday 22nd November, 
2010, accompanied by Assistant Professor Andrew Cochrane, PHF, who has kindly agreed to give a 

few minutes talk as part of the ROMAC presentation. RCR President 
Jo Cowling emailed John to thank him for keeping her up-to-date 
with the news of Marcel, adding: “:….It is what we all work towards 
and you do a wonderful job for our Club and most importantly 
ROMAC and the recipients of this great work. I am very proud of 
you!” Hear! Hear! 

To read the full story: ‘ROMAC Gives Marcel His Heart Back’ go to 
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/networker_019_romac_gives_marcel_his_heart_back 
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RICHMOND ROTARY ROUNDUP –  
By Kristen Widdop – our On-the-Spot Press Correspondent & Annie 
Wysham, Tiger Rag Sub-Editor and Club Sergeant 
 

PGuests last week included Jan Hill, President of the Rotary Club of Glen 
Eira. Jan invited all Rotarians to a special night at their club- a polio fundraiser and 
information night called: ‘Polio - What’s All the Fuss’. (See flyer with all details 
page 9) Please confirm with Jan ASAP  

 

PRotary Club of Melbourne South members, Bob Iveson and Joan Daniels, were both guests of 
PDG Judy Nettleton following their meeting for Australian Rotary Health (ARH) at Judy’s Richmond 
office.  
 

PA welcome visitor was Trey Keeler, a 24 year old Ambassadorial Rotary Scholar from Richmond, 
Virginia, who has been studying a Masters Degree in International Studies at Melbourne University. 
Sponsored by Rotary District 7600 in Virginia and hosted by the Rotary Club of Docklands, Trey gave 
a brief presentation of his experiences over the past year. He also presented our club with a RC 
Richmond Virginia banner and will take back our RC Richmond, Victoria, banner to his sponsor Club! 
He hopes to attend law school on his return to the United States. 
 

PStephanie Dwyer came along with her Dad, Rotarian Mark. Our long-term members were reminded 
that Stephanie first came along to Richmond Rotary meetings at Leonda, Hawthorn, as a newborn in a 
Moses basket - where she slept soundly! She is now all grown up and a gorgeous 15 year old and in 
Year 9!  
 

PThe President reported that John Nairn did a great job as the Acting Sergeant last week but said she 
did miss her ‘usual introduction’ from this Club Sergeant - which get more fanciful each Club meeting, 
making our President almost unrecognizable …even to her! Special thanks to John for re-honing his 
Sergeant’s skills and stepping into the breach with aplomb! Rest assured folks – he’ll be back! 
 

PNew and keen member, Kristin Widdop, was called upon at the last minute to be The Tiger Rag 
scribe for the night. Next day she promptly filed her notes and reports having covered the activity, 
news and guest speaker’s presentation with the flair of a true straight-shooting press correspondent! 
Many thanks Kristin – Fairfax, AAP or Reuters next? 
 

PKristin reported that John Nairn (RCR Foundation Chair) spoke again about the role of 
Foundation, focusing on youth programs and the diverse range of programs on offer to young people. 
The visiting Ambassadorial Scholar, Trey, acknowledged this fact when he spoke about what a 
fantastic opportunity and experience Rotary has provided him with. 
 

PPlans are underway for the Club Christmas night at the Amora Hotel on Monday 20th December – 
only 5 weeks away! Jenny, Brian, Secretary Sue and President Jo are planning a great night for us. 
View the invitation/flyer with the details on page 12. Family and friends all welcome. Please book. 
Santa’ s dropping by…ho, ho, ho!  
In the spirit of Christmas, the Friends of the Rotary Club of Richmond invite you to donate unwrapped 
new toys and games to be collected on the night and donated to the Salvation Army. They’ll then be 
distributed to needy families just in time to bring smiles for Christmas Day.  
Contact: Jenny List 

Ctd on page 5....
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......ctd from page 4
ALSO: 

PCHANNEL 9 in Melbourne will send off its famous Bendigo St, Richmond, studios with a big 
television party on November 27. Eddie McGuire and Bert Newton will host a two-hour look back at 
what has made the studios and Channel 9 Melbourne such an important part of Australian television 
history. GTV9 is preparing to leave the Richmond location. By early next year all departments will 
have moved to new offices and studios in the Docklands. The special, which has the working title 
‘Lights, Camera, Party - Television City Celebrates’, will feature some of the big names that have 
graced Studio 9 over the years. The Bendigo Street building was originally a piano factory that opened 
in 1908 before becoming the H.G. Heinz Food Company in 1936. General Television Corporation 
bought the property in 1955 and the first live telecast was on September 27, 1956. Source: Luke 
Dennehy, Sunday Herald Sun, November 14, 2010  

Iven Mackay – (Marilyn) RC of Toorak  
PHF Double Sapphire  1990-91: Club President                                
1991-92: DG Representative (now AG’s); 

                         Served in Distr ict roles ever since 
2006: GSE TL to D3660 South Korea 
2010-2011: RID9800 District Governor 

__________________________________________________________ 
 

What year and why did you join Rotary? 
I was inducted in 1985. I was out house hunting one Saturday & ran into an old school 
friend, who was at an open-for-inspection. He was a new Rotarian, classification ‘real 
estate sales’ & was wearing his lapel pin proudly. This opened up a discussion & 
then........(you can guess the rest)! 
 

What keeps you committed to Rotary? 
The sense of belonging to something good, that is international, that welcomes me for a 
breakfast, lunch or dinner meeting with strangers that soon become friends, all over the 
world. The fellowship & goodwill generated when working with Club members; & having a 
real impact on someone’s life somewhere else. 
 

What was your first Rotary project? 
I remember special fundraising dinners, sausage sizzles & creating awareness for 
something NEW in Rotary. It was 1985 & it was the start of our Polio Plus campaign. 
 

What’s been your favourite DG commitment and why?  
Without doubt the DG visits. It’s been a pleasure & privilege to visit all our clubs that do 
such good work. They have their own cultures & personalities & we have been warmly 
welcomed by them all. Tonight is club visit 69/70. 
I’m also excited about our Texas connection with D5840 this year! 
 

What keeps you awake at night? 
I’m not really sure. Oh, did I mention to you that Marilyn likes to read in bed every night 
before going to sleep. Mmm..... 

ON  
TH E 

SPOT 

DISTRICT WEB SITE: www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 
 

WEEKLY DISTRICT NETWORKER – E-ZINE, 2010-2011: 
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/current_networker 
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THIS MONDAY’S SPEAKERS CORNER: 
Meeting 2119, 22nd November 2010 

 

Guest Speaker:   DG Iven Mackay  
Topic:    Dist ric t Governor’ s Address 
Chair:    President Josephine Cowling 
 

The Tiger Rag‘s Editorial team thank our District Governor, Iven 
Mackay, for forwarding this bio in preparation for his visit to the Rotary 
Club of Richmond on Monday 22nd November – 
 

Iven has lived and worked in Melbourne all his life, and was educated at Melbourne Grammar 
School. Iven’s vocation in ‘Maps and Travel Guides’ began with over 20 years in the family 
business publishing the ‘Melway Street Directory’, finishing as Managing Director; these were great 
times! The family sold the business and Iven, along with Marilyn, a Home Economics & Textiles 
Teacher, decided to work together and purchased a specialty retail business called ‘Map Land’, 
Australia’s oldest map shop. It was established in 1870, with shops in Melbourne CBD, Kew & 
Bentleigh. They enjoyed many years of success in retailing with this business, but with the onset and 
impact of internet technology, closed the business in 2009. Iven is a past president of the 
International Map Trade Association, Asia Pacific Region, and was very active in the map & travel 
guide industry, attending conferences and map fairs worldwide. He graduated from OCTU in 1977 
as an Army Reserve Officer and served as such until joining Rotary.  
 

Iven joined Rotary in 1985 and is a member of the Rotary Club of Toorak. He was a Club President 
in 1990–1991, District Governor’s Representative 1991–1992 [now known as AG’s], and has served 
on District Committees and in District leadership roles ever since. He has a 100% attendance record 
and is a strong believer in the benefits of weekly attendance. Iven was GSE Team Leader to D3660 
in Busan, South Korea in 2006. He was Assistant Governor for Beachside Cluster 2007-2009. Iven is 
a Paul Harris Fellow with Double Sapphire. Iven and Marilyn have a 23 year old son Ashley. 
Interests include travel, food & wine, and country/60’s music. 

Part of a flight attendant's arrival announcement: 'We'd like to thank you folks for flying with us 
today. And, the next time you get the insane urge to go blasting through the skies in a pressurised 
metal tube, we hope you'll think of Qantas.'  
 

After a real crusher of a landing in Sydney the Flight Attendant came on with, "Ladies and 
Gentlemen, please remain in your seats until Captain Crash and the Crew have brought the aircraft to 
a screeching halt against the gate. And, once the tyre smoke has cleared and the warning bells are 
silenced, we'll open the door and you can pick your way through the wreckage to the terminal." Ouch!  
 

'In the event of a sudden loss of cabin pressure, masks will descend from the ceiling. Stop screaming, 
grab the mask, and pull it over your face. If you have a small child travelling with you, secure your 
mask before assisting with theirs. If you are travelling with more than one small child, pick your 
favourite.' 
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RE: CLUB MEETING, NO 2118, 15th  November 2010 – Compiled by Susie our 
Super Club Secretary  

 

Apologies: Janice Kesterton, Sandy Day, John Benger, Aivars Lode, Barry & Sue Roberts, Ben & 
Kris Hosking, Jenny Crofts, Nia Holdenson, Dot Brown, John Liddell, Melissa Carfax-Foster, Phil 
Mylecharane, Annie Wysham, Elissa Marriott  
 

Make-ups:  
ROMAC: John Benger, Janice Kesterton, Sandy Day, Janice Peeler 
ARH: Judy Nettleton, Janice Kesterton  
RLI – Part 3: Annie Wysham 
Yarra PS & D9800 AGM: President Jo Cowling 
A/Convent Parking: Pres. Jo Cowling, John Liddell 
RC Wellington Central: Jean-Marc Berthier 
 

Visiting Rotarians: 
Joan Daniels, Bob Iversen – RC Melbourne South 
Jan Hill – RC Glen Eira 
 

Guest of the Club: 
Trey Keeler, Ambassadorial Scholar, Richmond, Virginia, USA 
Jacqueline Dinan, Guest Speaker 
 

Guests: 
FoRR: Ann Baker, Jenny List , Liz Bartlett, Stephanie Dwyer 
 

ANNUAL PAUL HARRIS BREAKFAST – 17TH NOVEMBER-  
by Tony Webb [Webb the Ed] 
 

On the 17th floor of the RACV Club, looking out 

over the skyline of Melbourne, more than 200 

Rotarians and guests were treated to an amazing 

address by Professor David de Kretser, A C, Governor of Victoria. 
 

A tall, dignified, scientific man who is able to use layman’s language 

discussing the exploration of the fundamentals of human biological 

medicine. His window to the broader studies of DNA and future 

possible developments using increasing knowledge regarding 

composition of basic human cells, chromosomes and novel proteins was fascinating. 
 

Ambassadorial Rotary Scholars were also introduced to the gathering. 

9 Richmond members attended – including new Paul 

Harris Fellows- Chew Chan and myself.  Also present 

were President Jo Cowling, Brian and Jenny List, 

Janice Kesterton, Sue Bolton, John Griffith and Jean 

Marc Berthier. 
 

All enjoyed a very rewarding experience - a journey  

      into the future to the betterment of mankind. 
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LAST WEEK’S SPEAKER’S CORNER 
Meeting 2118, Monday 15th November, 2010 

Our Guest Speaker:   Jacqueline Dinan  
Her Topic:     Researching ‘A Woman’s War’ – WW1 
The Chair:     Judy Nettleton 
Our Special Super Reporter:   Kristen Widdop 
 

Our guest speaker, Jacqueline Dinan, the author of ‘A Woman’s War -. A 
Mother’s Home-Front Battle’ gave us a fascinating talk on the background 
research of the book and how this book came to be.  The idea of the book was 
born when one day Jacqueline and her husband John unpacked boxes of war 
books and biographies collected over the years by John. They decided to write 

a book from a women’s point of view. Her husband gave her the background information, the 
history, and then Jacqueline came up with the fictional story behind it.  The book is set in 
Collingwood during WWI, told via Rosie, a mother of twin boys. The objective of the book is to 
enlighten the reader about how women showed incredible ANZAC spirit during the time. 
Life changed for women when WW1 broke out. In 1914, 24% of women were in the workforce, 
compared to 37% in 1918.  Jacqueline spoke of their personal challenges: giving birth without a 
husband, raising children on their own, running family business and farms. Any news of their men 
was very slow in coming. 
The Battle of Pozières is the feature battle from the story. We had a casualty rate of 23,000 men in 6 
weeks! The Battalion consisted of Yarra Border 22nd Battalion and 6th Brigade at Pozieres. 
Jacqueline made the comment that often the men who fought together were family and friends and 
men who fight together die together. She talked about the ramifications of this 
in the book. Often women don’t just loose a husband or son, but friends and 
relatives as well. The book talks about how the twins go off to war and how 
Rosie busies herself whilst waiting for news of her children. This poignant and 
insightful story reveals tribulations and tragedies not talked about by the 
generations of women who followed them.      

NOTE: Jacqueline and John Dinan’s book can be purchased for a special 
Rotary price of $25.  It would make a great Christmas gift:  
Contact details –     
Email: eventive@bigpond.net.au  Website: http://www.eventive.net.au 

Rotary Quick Quiz  -  

1. Q: Name Rotary Club No 1.  

2. Q: What is the name of the official magazine of Rotary International?  

3. Q: In which year were women officially accepted as members of Rotary?  

Answers on page 10

AT LONG LAST A COMPUTER SETTING WE CAN UNDERSTAND!  
  

 

 



9

DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S WEEKLY MESSAGE EXCERPT - 
NETWORKER 2010/18 NOV 10 
Please consider booking now for our District Conference next year from 31 
March to 2 April, 2011, in Adelaide, held at the fabulous Adelaide 
Convention Centre. The Conference will open on Thursday night by His 
Excellency Rear Admiral Kevin Scarce, Governor of South Australia. An 
inspiring array of nationally and internationally acclaimed speakers will 
ensure this Conference will be enjoyed by all. The Conference will live up 
to its theme “Bound for fun…bound for South Australia”…. Just look at 
the speakers’ diverse range of talents …:  
Read more at -http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/networker_018_dg_weekly_message 

Registration and all information are on the Rotary District 9800 website 
www.rotarydistrict9800.org.  
All Rotarians intending to register, to please do so as soon as possible.  
The Early Bird bookings of $450.00 are open until 31st December; however this may be 
brought forward to 1st December.  

DG Iven Mackay  

 

79TH ANNUAL ROTARY DISTRICT 9800 
CONFERENCE TO BE HELD IN ADELAIDE, SOUTH 
AUSTRALIA,  
MARCH 31ST TO APRIL 2ND, 2011.  

 
BRIDGING CONTINENTS

BUILDING COMMUNITIES

 
BRIDGING CONTINENTS

BUILDING COMMUNITIES

The Rotary Club of Glen Eira
Invites you, partner & friends to

Polio Plus - ‘What’s all the fuss’
Dr Steven de Graff - ‘The Medical Perspective’

Meet Polio survivors and hear their stories
th Tuesday 30November 2010

RSL
4 St Georges Road
Elsternwick (upstairs)

thR.S.V.P. November 19 
  
Jan Hill 9427 1920
President 2010/11

6.15 for 6.30 pm

$ 20/person
Finger food & tea/coffee

Sam Binstock 9596 3309
Foundation Director
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Rotary Club of Richmond - Christmas Fundraising 2010  
    Product List  for   
    Rotary Christmas Puddings,  
    Cakes and Shortbread 

 
    Name…………………………………………….  

    Your  Cont act Number:…………………………… 
 

Or der: 
 Pr ice per  It em Quanti ty you 

desi re 
Tot al  Cost of 

Item(s) 
Pol io Plus Project - 

Christmas Cakes 
$20.00   

Rotary Whisky 
Tradi tional  Cak es 

$15.50   

Rot ar y Tr adi tional 
Christmas Puddings 

$15.50   

Rot ar y Tr adi tional 
Short bread Biscui ts 

$15.50   

TOTAL    

 
Deadli ne: Wednesday 1st December to Rotar ian Elissa Marr iott 
Payment: Cheque or online payment (provide date & receipt no. on your 
order please) 
 

Onl ine Payment 
Account Name: Rotary Club of Richmond Inc. 
BSB: 013 412 
Account Number : 1003 74886 

 

Final deli very  w ill be on Monday 20 th December  or earli er through pri or 
arra ngement w ith Elissa. 

 

Further  enquir ies: El issa Marriot t:  M - 0448 304 070 
 

Rotary Quick Quiz Answers   - 
  

1.  RC Chicago 
 

2.  The Rotarian 
 

3.  1989 

"Treat people as  if they are what  they ought  to be and you help them 
become what  they are  capable of  being."  (Goethe) 
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?  NEED TO NOTE – 2010  
 

 

?  Monday, 29th November –Richmond Rotary AGM and regular Club meeting. Guest 
Speaker: Dr Claire Farrell – Green Roofs Australia 

************************************************************************************ 
?  Thursday 2nd Dec: Variety Club Children’s Christmas Party, Southbank. (PP MOS)  
 

?  Monday 6th Dec: Regular Club meeting at the Amora Hotel. Guest Speaker: Kate Archdeacon - 
Sustainable Melbourne: ‘The View from VEIL’ 
 

?  Monday, 20th Dec. é é é Club’s Festive Christmas Meeting & Toy Collection. Visit by 
Santa!é é é PARTNERS, FAMILY & FRIENDS (BIG ‘N LITTLE) ALL WELCOME! 
Acceptances & numbers to Sue Bolton  

?  NEED TO N OTE – 201 1 ********************************************* 

?  Monday 10th January, 2011- 1st Club meeting – BBQ in the park. Venue TBA 
?  Monday 26th January, 2011 – Post-Australia Day holiday, NO MEETING 
?  New Date TBC: Friday, 28th Feb 2011 – Lunar New Year Dinner (See Trevor Pang) 
?  Saturday, 19th February, 2011 – Rob Mactier’s 2nd ‘Pearl Day’ lunch at Elphinstone 
?  Monday 21st February, 2011 – 2nd Club Forum  
?  Monday 14th March, 2011 – Labour Day, NO MEETING 
?  Wednesday 16th March, 2011 – 2nd Heritage Cluster Bowls Night, Fitzroy Bowls Club 
?  Saturday 19th March 2011 – Wine & Chocolate Fundraiser at Sandy’s. (See Annie W) 
?  Monday 28th March, 2011 – NO MEETING 
?  Tuesday 29th - Wednesday 30th March, 2011 – Pre-conference SA Tour (See Janice)  
?  Thursday 31st Mar-Sat 2nd April 2011: Rotary District 9800 Conference Adelaide.  

Early bird bookings for the spectacular Adelaide conference now open.  
All details in your latest District Networker–Ezine : www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au  
(Club contact: Janice)  

?  Friday, 6th May, 2011 – RC Rochester’s ‘Pie N Port’ night & RCR’s weekend away 
?  TBC Thurs 12th May – Mock Job Interviews, MGC, Richmond. Contact: Tim Baker 
?  Mon 16th May – Thurs 19th May (inclusive) – Ainger Award HEATS (Ben Hosking) 
?  Monday 30th May, 2011 –Ainger Public Speaking Award FINALS Amora Hotel (Ben) 

************************************************************************************ 
KEEP UPDATED WITH THE RCR CALENDAR ON THE CLUB WEBSITE:  
www.rotaryrichmond.org.au Click on ‘Events Calendar’ below the header, then ‘Calendar’ 
 

Future RCR Board Meet ings 2010:  
The December Board Meeting - last one for 2010: To be held on THURSDAY: 16th December 
back at  Simon Marriott’s Board Room, Formero, 5 Lynch St Hawthorn.  
Members & FoRR welcome to attend. Acceptances/apologies to Secretary Sue Bolton. 
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CHRIST M AS D INNER

6.30pm for 7.00pm

RSVP

    

10 December 2010 to President Jo Cowling - P.O. Box 138, Richmond, 3121
Mobile:  0438 305 611            Email:  jocowling@optusnet.com.au 

Name:

 

..........................................................................................................................................................
Phone:

 

.........................................................................................................................................................
Email:

 

..........................................................................................................................................................

Number Attending: ………
Names: 

 
 

(1)

 

..........................................................

 

(2)

 

.......................................................................

 

(3)

 

..........................................................

 

(4)

 

.......................................................................

 

(5)

 

..........................................................

 

(6)

 

.......................................................................

 

(7)

 

..........................................................

 

(8)

 

.......................................................................

    

Payment:........................

 

 x $55.00 per head       

 

TOTAL: $ …….......…………...……………

Inclusive - 3 course Christmas dinner with wine on tables.Additional wine at bar prices.

Please make cheques payable to The Rotary Club of Richmond Inc

Amora Hotel Riverwalk, 649 Bridge Road, Richmond, 3121 

Monday 20 December 2010 

Entertainment 
& 

Santa Visit 

(Children $25.00) 

 

Payment by Mastercard or V isa - please note we do not accept American Express 

 

Number:    ________ ________ ________ _______              Expir y     ___ / ___ 

 

Card Holde rs Name: ……………………..............Signature :………………………… 

 

“Toy Collection”  Please bring an unwrapped toy for distribution by
the Salvation Army to children in need
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